
PHIL MORENO, PUBLIC COMMENT (attempted to phone-in) 

WEST COVINA CITY COUNCIL MEETING:  MAY 4, 2021 
 
 
Note: Phil Moreno attempted to phone in his public comment during the Tuesday, May 4th City Council 

Meeting.   He was on the phone (on hold)  for a good hour or so and could hear the 
meeting.  When it was his time to speak, he could not be heard even though he followed the 
instructions to unmute multiple times. The public comments he attempted to state are below.  

 
To: The West Covina City Council  
 
Subject: Item #12 on today’s consent calendar. The West Covina Sports Complex, 

formerly known as Big League Dreams.  
 

I would like this city council to ask the city staff to write a report on the West Covina 
Sports Complex.  
 

1. The first information in that report should be the revenue that will be generated 
by the sports complex in fiscal year 2021-2022. 
 

2. The second bit of information in that report should be the amount of money that 
this city will spend on the bond to repay the building of that facility in the fiscal 

year 2021-2022.  
 

3. The third bit of information in that report should be any other money that will be 
spent to maintain the West Covina Sports Complex in fiscal year 2021-2022.  

 

4. The report should inform this council as to the reason that Big League Dreams 
was built.  

 

5. Why was the contract with the organization named Big League Dreams terminated 
and by which party?  

 
6. Now that the complex exists, what is planned as to the future use of this facility?  

 

7. The taxpayers of West Covina deserve an answer to each of these questions.  
 

8. I will forward a copy of this statement to each city council member via your city e-
mail address tonight.  

 

Thank You,  
 
 


